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Members & Spouses February  Birthdays 
 22 Russ Gonder, 23 Jean Norry, Ken Keith, David Harman, 24 

Lee Wilson 
   

Members & Spouses February Anniversaries 
14 February Frank and Darlene Smith, 23 Tom and Helen 

Hawke 
 

TODAY’S PROGRAM 
  

Glen Pearson, London Food Bank  

 
08 February 2018  MEETING NEWS          

Attendance: Graham Laing  reported we had two guests Ninian 
Mellanphy, Dale Flolk. Today many of our members were either not 
well or enjoying vacations. Welcome back: John Quinney. 
 
Sing along:  Ed Schweitzer led the sing along as Evadne was still sick.  
 

Greeters: 
Feb 15 – Tom Hawke, Frank Heisz 
Feb 22 – Charlie Jackson, Bob Jellous 
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Chesley Park Bingo 
February 19 – Paul Fish 
February 26 – Don Sutherland  
 

Program  
Our speaker today, 
Amanda Oliver gave 
a  brief synopsis of 
the materials in the 
Labatt Virtual Archives which are now housed at 
the Weldon Library at Western. It is a virtual 
collection because the archival contents are now 
accessible online. Labatt’s was founded by John 
Labatt in 1847 and the collection follows much of 

the history of Canada e.g. how Labatts survived probation, how 
Labatt’s used the railways to market its products, sending Labatt’s 
products overseas to troops during war time and does so even today. 
In the 1960s Labatt Blue became national brand.  Bob Curtis both 
introduced and thanked the speaker.  The virtual Labatt Archives can 
be accessed at:  

LABATTHERITAGE.lib.uwo.ca 
 

Sunshine Reports 
Bob Curtis reported Tom Hawke is still not feeling well enough to 
return to our meetings. 
 

Directors’ Reports 
  

Collection for the Mission Store 
Ken Keith announced that at the meeting on February 22, there will be 
a non -perishable food collection as well as for any items which can be 
sold in the Mission Store. 
 

Membership form for Kiwanis Centre 
Graham Laing has been provided with a list of our members who either 
have not completed a membership form for the Kiwanis Centre or have 
an incomplete form. Please contact Graham to see if your name is on 
the list.  The City has a new computer system and wants this 
information. 

 



Annual Lewis Coray Trailblazer Awards 
To be held Friday, 23 February, 6 pm at the London Police Service 
Headquarters. Keynote speaker: Stacey Coray, Lewis’ son. 
 

50/50 winner – Herb Norry  
 

Future Programs: 
 

08 March – Alzheimer Society 
 

Doug Porter’s visit 
Bob Curtis announced Doug Porter will make his annual presentation 
to our club on Thursday March 15th. Doug is the chief economist for the 
Bank of Montreal and this is the 17th year he has spoken to our club. 
 

Sgt-at-Arms – George Mudge 
 

EDUCATIONAL SPOT FOR  JAN 25, 2018 
Club delegates approved in principle the establishment of Kiwanis 
districts at the Providence, Rhode Island, convention in 1918. The 
purpose of Kiwanis districts is to promote communication and 
interchange between clubs and to assist in the administrative 
responsibilities of Kiwanis International. Most of the original 29 
districts were organized by the end of that year. As of 2011, there are 
47 districts worldwide 

 
KIWANIS CLUB OF MIDDLESEX (LDONON) INC. 2017-18 EXEC;UTIVE 

    
Title Name E-mail Phone 

President Sandra Collier scollier1@sympatico.ca  519-471-0839 
Past President Millie Norry millienorry@gmail.com   519-872-1943 
President – Elect George Mudge  519-434-5985 
Secretary Millie Norry millienorry@gmail.com  519-872-1943 
Treasurer Don Sutherland donaldsutherland@sympatico.ca  519-474-1106 
Associate Treasurer Ken Whitby  kwhitby@rogers.com  519-641-8365 
Chaplain Rev. Doug Ross  519-681-8123 

 
2017-18 CLUB DIRECTORS 

 
Community Groups George Mudge 519-439-5985 
Fundraising & 
Investments 

Jim Walker 519-667-9892 

Membership Activities David Harman 519-472-0898 
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Young Peoples Groups Paul Fish 519-641-1653 
 

The Kiwanis Club of Middlesex (London) Inc. meets every Thursday at 
Kiwanis Seniors Community Centre, 
78 Riverside Drive, London, Ontario 

Coffee and Friendship at 9:00 AM; program from 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM 
International President: James R. Rochford , Kiwanis Club of Peoria, Peoria Illinois, Governor Eastern 
Canada & Caribbean District: Robert Moo Young, Kiwanis Club of Montego-Freeport, Montego Bay, 
Jamaica, Division Four, Lieutenant Governor Doug McGregor, Kiwanis Club of Forest City London, 

London, ON 
 

 
 
 
 

 

-Artificial intelligence is no match for natural stupidity. 
  


